
Supplementary questions from members: 

1) Does NSW Farmers consider it risky for State and Federal government to assume grain and

fodder industries won't face ripple effects from the phase out?

Yes.

2) Does NSW Farmers believe the ban undermines the progress made by industry in improving

animal welfare standards with live export?

The ban on live sheep exports by sea has been made without consideration of the scientific

evidence of the high animal welfare standards live export delivers to animals during voyages.

Markets that receive live sheep from Australia benefit from a product that has the highest level of 

animal health and welfare standards and assurances in the world. In the absence of that supply, 

those markets will instead likely source animals from countries with minimal, or no, animal 

welfare standards and assurances. 

3) Does NSW Farmers believe this sets a precedent for shutting down other regulated

industries that are making progress in self-improvement?

Yes, because now, no legal, legitimate industry can be certain that the current Australian

Government will not close them down.

The consequence is that all farmers, but especially those in animal industries, are less certain of 

their futures which reduces business confidence and ultimately adversely affects investment 

decisions and continuity of operations. 

4) What specific national economic impacts does NSW Farmers believe the Independent

Panel's analysis ignored?

The Independent Panel's report did not include comprehensive analysis of the impacts to other

states, for example:

- Flow-on effects to related markets, such as fodder, shearing and grains

- Reduced resilience of farms, both in WA and nationally, to drought. In particular, the loss of the

option to destock and export sheep from NSW during periods of acute drought. As well as reduced 

ca pa city to recover from drought. 

- The wider non-market impacts of a less viable and resilient agriculture sector to rural and

regional communities. 

5) If the data didn't account for NSW, does NSW Farmers consider the phase-out strategy

fundamentally flawed?

Yes. We are unaware of the details of how the phase-out strategy will be implemented, and how

assessment of support needs will be undertaken should the commitment to phase-out live sheep

exports by sea continue. We await information from the Australian Government as to how the

Government and Transition Advocate will work to implement a strategy that supports all farmers

and supply chain stakeholders ahead of 1 May 2028, although we must be clear that we do not

support the phase-out. The best strategy would be for the phase-out of live exports of sheep by

sea decision to be overturned.


















